
  
 

Diversity in local government – moving forward 
 
Fair representation and proportionality are the key principles underpinning representation 
within UNISON Cymru/Wales and we strongly believe that in order to ensure that the 
democratic structures within local authorities are representative of the communities that they 
serve, intervention by way of legislation is required.  
 
Welsh Government may consider legislating to ensure that wards have a gender balance of 
elected representatives and consideration of positive action to encourage citizens with 
protected characteristics to commit to public service. 
 
The Welsh Government should review the remuneration of councillors. The current 
allowance system has ensured council chambers across the country are not representative 
of their communities, which includes a third being young people.  
 
The number of days needed to attend council meetings and undertake council duties should 
be extended with companies/organisations being compensated for supporting their staff to 
carry out this important community function.  
 
Local authorities should also look at the availability of crèche and childcare facilities to 
encourage those with caring responsibilities to engage in and contribute to public life. 
 
UNISON Cymru/Wales notes that the Scottish Parliament operates the only facility of its type 
in Europe, providing supervision for children of people visiting the Scottish Parliament.  
 
The Scottish Parliament provides childcare for individuals participating in a guided tour, 
meeting an MSP or member of staff, taking part in Parliament’s business meetings, watching 
parliamentary business live in the Chamber or committee rooms, attending an event, 
browsing and having coffee in the cafe. Such an approach strives to create an open and 
accessible democratic structure.  
 
UNISON Cymru/Wales feels that such an approach should be considered at a local and 
national level in Wales. 
 
UNISON Cymru/Wales considers that in order to make democratic structures representative 
within local government, a body of work needs to be undertaken to ensure that the purpose, 
structure and powers of local government are truly understood by the communities they 
serve.  
 
UNISON Cymru/Wales believes that this education should start at school-level within PSE 
Active Citizenship. UNISON Cymru/Wales believes that trade unions, such as UNISON 
Cymru/Wales, have a role to play in the shaping of the curriculum in this regard and the 
promotion of a social contract between citizens, communities, local and national 
governments. 
 


